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Dear All 
 

At this time of year, we always have several high profile events such as 
presentation evenings, sports activities, concerts and productions.  This week we 
had an excellent Activities Day and Sports Day.  Students really enjoyed themselves 
on both occasions.  Before the end of this term, we will hold our usual annual 
Sports Awards evening, starting at 7pm in the Sports Hall followed by a BBQ 
arranged by the PTA.  We are looking forward to the forthcoming performance of 
‘We Will Rock You’ and we extend an invitation to everyone to come and see it.  
Students and staff have worked very hard and it will be good to see the culmination 
of their rehearsals as they end the school year on a high.   
 

We have a number of other events, which have broadened our students’ 
experience this week.  These include the trip to Kenilworth Castle as part of a 
humanities project and the Duke of Edinburgh expeditions.  We have a great team 
of teaching and support staff who will do everything that it takes to support our 
students in the classroom and outside.   
 

Last Friday, we held a new staff induction to welcome new staff who will begin in 
September and we look forward to the positive contribution that we know that 
they will make. 
 

Music events are always well supported and showcase our students’ abilities.  I 
would like to thank the music department for supporting our students in a range 
of ensemble throughout the year.  Our students performed a chamber music 
concert at St Nicholas Church on Monday and it is good to see that our String 
Orchestra is still flourishing, and when older students leave in summer, new talent 
is always nurtured in the following year.  At the same time, earlier this week, we 
were treated to an Art Exhibition displaying the high standard of art work produced 
by GCSE students.  Well done to everyone involved.    
 

Next week we say farewell at the end of this term to some members of staff who 
will be leaving Kenilworth School.  All staff have worked really hard this year and it 
has certainly been a year of tremendous success.  In order to recognise their 
contributions to the school and to thank them for their hard work, we will be 
having a staff meeting on the last day.  School will close at 12.35pm on Friday 22nd 
July to enable the meeting to take place.  If any parent would wish their 
son/daughter to remain in school, please let us know so that we can arrange 
supervision for them in the afternoon.   
 

This year we have had a record number of 107 students from Year 10 applying to 
be prefects.  We have completed the first stage in the competitive process of 
interviews and students will be told shortly which positions they have gained and 
a further 20 students will be shortlisted for the most prestigious positions of 
responsibility of head / deputy boy and girl.   
 
Yours sincerely 
H.H.S. Abbott 
Headteacher 
 

15th July 2016 

 

DIARY DATES 
 
 
 
 
July 
 
22nd  Last Day of 

Term 
School closes 12.35pm 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations 

to the Year 11 
mountain walkers who 

have completed the 
three peak challenge in 
Snowdonia in one day 

(Thursday).  
This is a brilliant 

achievement and all 
funds raised will go to 

the  
Teenage Cancer Trust. 

MOBILE PHONE 
FOUND 

 
This mobile phone was 
found in the Black Pad, 

the park behind Ebourne 
Close by the play 

equipment 
 

If you have lost this phone 
please see Mrs Hughes in 
the Main Office or ring on  

859421 ex 1193  
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BADMINTON SUCCESS FOR 
EWEN 
 
Ewen Stephen 9D who plays badminton for 
Warwickshire, competed in the Warwickshire 
'Junior County Championships' in June where 
he won gold in the Under 15 Badminton 
Singles, gold in the Boys Doubles, and silver in 
the Mixed Doubles which is a splendid 
achievement.   
 
Ewen was presented last weekend with his 
trophies/medals by Sam Parsons, who was a 
Warwickshire badminton player, and now 
plays for England. 
 
Ewen has now been selected for the 
Warwickshire Under 18 squad. 

 

 

ART EXHIBITION  
 
Thank you to all who supported the GCSE and A Level Art 
Exhibitions over the last two weeks.  
 
We have received very positive feedback from all of our 
visitors and the students' work looked fantastic, a result of 
very hard work by them. We have also raised over £100 
towards next year's A-Level exhibition, so thank you to anyone 
who donated to this cause.  
 
The Art Department. 

WALK FOR WATER 
 

Year 8 have been walking around the 
school field to raise money for 

Water Aid 

 
 



 

 

Learning Resource Centre Six Book Challenge 
 
The LRC Six Book Challenge closing ceremony featured some members of  
the KS3 drama group.  The students entertained the audience bringing the  
characters in their favourite books alive with their brilliant dramatisation.  
 
The star price – Kindle Fire HD was won by Lauren Ward 8E.   
 

 
KENILWORTH CASTLE VISIT 
 
On Monday and Tuesday this week we took groups of Year 8 
students to the Castle as part of their local study of  
Kenilworth, which they have been completing in History and 
Geography this term.  
 
In their History session students learnt about the history of the Castle. They discovered how different 
owners developed the structure and purpose of the castle. Whilst visiting the Gatehouse, students 
investigated the role of Robert Dudley and the impact his friendship with Queen Elizabeth I had on castle 
development. Some students in 8E enjoyed trying on some of the historical clothing in the Stables.  
In their Geography session students conducted field work in order to test whether the Castle is a well 
managed tourist destination. This included looking for evidence of footpath erosion, litter, vandalism and 
the amenities available.  
 

 

Music Success 
 
Jasleen Sahota  Grade 3 Piano with Merit 
George Roberts  Grade 3 Violin with Merit 
Honor Beesley  Grade 6 Violin with Distinction 
Rona Pettigrew  Grade 6 Flute with Distinction 
Sally Meteyard  Grade 6 Singing with Distinction 



 

  

  

 

EUROPEAN CYCLE TOUR FOR THE MYTON HOSPICES 
 

ENGLAND, FRANCE, BELGIUM AND HOLLAND. 
 

On July 30th Fran Hackett, Trevor Gibbs and Lee Stephens along with support driver Joe Hackett will undertake a 6 
day cycling tour of Western Europe.  Starting day 1 in Guildford they will cycle 100 miles before crossing at Dover to 
Dunkirk. They will then proceed to Bruges on day 2 before taking on 125 miles to Eindhoven for day 3. Day 4 will 
see them head to Amsterdam and day 5 will take them to the Hook of Holland via Rotterdam. Once back on English 
shores day 6 will see the team ride 100 miles from Harwich to Cambridge for a well earnt pint!  
 
Cycling over 530 miles in 6 days they’re hoping raise as much sponsorship as possible for The Myton Hospices. 
 
The reason for the team choosing The Myton Hospices boils down to it being a charity that is close to the hearts of 
many people that they know. The care and support offered by The Myton Hospices makes a huge difference to 
both the patients and their families.  
 
Please give generously to this great cause! 
 

 
 

www.justgiving.com/fundraising/franhackett  

 

Careers Guidance Service during the Summer Holidays 
 

As the Careers Adviser I am offering a summer service to support students and families.  At this stage, I 
can support students who: 
 

¶ Have no career or course ideas 

¶ Want to discuss their Sixth Form choices and/or university options 

¶ Would like to find a suitable course at college, or an apprenticeship after Year 11 or Sixth Form 
 

I am free to meet students who are moving into Year 11, 12 or 13 and their parents/carers on the 
following days during the summer holiday: 
 

¶ 25th – 29th July  

¶ 15th – 19th August 

¶ 22nd – 26th August 

¶ 31st August – 1st September 
 

It is never too early to start planning and researching careers, courses and apprenticeships so please pre 
book an appointment via telephone or email. 
Email:  K.Abbott@ksnadmin.ksn.org.uk 
Tel:  01926 513612 or 07824 350478 
 

mailto:K.Abbott@ksnadmin.ksn.org.uk


 

   

ALUMNI 
 
Chris Houlgate, a former student, has been back with us for a year and has kindly agreed to update us all 
on what he and his three siblings have been up to since they left Kenilworth School. 
 
I was a pupil at Kenilworth School and Sixth Form from 2004 to 2011. I was a member of the football and 
athletics teams, and joined the student council at the Sixth Form. After finishing my A Levels, I went to 
university in York – a wonderful city! – where I studied French & Philosophy.  After my first two years 
there, I took a year out to live in northern France, teaching English in primary schools, before returning 
for my final year. Since graduating, I got a job back here at Kenilworth School as a teaching assistant. I’m 
hoping to go on to train to be a teacher in a few years, although next year I will be moving to London to 
take a Masters course at UCL. 
 
My three older siblings, Maggie, Michael and Mark, all  
came to Kenilworth School as well. Maggie finished her  
A Levels in French, German and Music in 2007 and also  
went on to live and study in York, where she completed  
a degree in French and German. Now she is training to  
be a speech and language therapist. Like Maggie and me, 
Michael also went to York to study! He finished his  
A Levels in History, Maths and Latin in 2004 and his work  
after university for the British Council has taken him to  
China, Egypt and Afghanistan! 
 
Mark left the Sixth Form in 2001 with A Levels in Maths, History and German and is now a teacher in 
Nottingham.  
 

 
 

WE WILL ROCK YOU 

Shows will be Monday  
18th- Wednesday 20th  
July! 
 
For tickets visit: 
http://www.ticketsource.co.uk/kenilworthschool 

  
SPORTS AWARDS EVENING – Thursday 21st July 
 

We are looking for nominations for Outstanding 
Achievement.  
Have you competed at a high level in a sport that the PE 
department do not know about? 
If so, please complete the slip below and return to  
Mrs Shakespeare in the PE Office 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Name: 
Tutor Group: 
 

http://www.ticketsource.co.uk/kenilworthschool


 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
Overdue loans 
 

Return Overdue Loans 
From 11th ς 15th of July 
All Charges Waived 
 
Just drop them off at the Learning Resource Centre 
 

 

We need things and stuff! 

The Art department would like to refresh our collection of objects and items used for observational 
drawing, photography and general inspiration.  If you have any interesting items you no longer need 
that could be useful, please send them in. Examples of suitable objects might include: 

¶ Kitchen utensils and equipment, particularly older and more interesting items, 
¶ Hand tools (again, particularly older or more traditional items), 
¶ Glassware - jugs, vases, wine glasses and interesting tumblers, 
¶ Fabrics - sheets/bedding/curtains/drapes and throws (clean please), 
¶ Natural forms - large shells, seed pods, etc, 
¶ Shoes and boots, 
¶ Old, clean clothing and accessories - hats, belts, etc, 
¶ Costume jewellery, 
¶ Musical instruments,  
¶ And, anything else that might prove interesting to draw, paint photograph or simply study. 

Any and all donations will be gratefully accepted. Students can hand any items straight to their Art 
teacher. 
 
Many thanks from the Art team. 
 

 

PTA UPDATE 
 

The last PTA meeting of the academic year took place last week and we closed the year with a healthy 
bank balance and were delighted to have some new members on board.  A request was granted for a 
contribution towards the Strawberry Tea Party  - £195 towards refreshments and gifts. 

The PTA will be serving refreshments at the School Production evenings. (Please note you can also book 
interval drinks on arrival). 
The first meeting of the new academic year will take place on Monday 12th September in the Lower School 
Library at 7.30pm – all parents are welcome to attend. 
The PTA would like to thank parents and staff for their support of the PTA throughout the year and to wish 
all students and staff an enjoyable summer break. 

Kenilworth School PTA 
 



 

 
 

 

SPORTS AWARDS 2016 - Thursday 21st July – 7.00pm - Sports Hall. 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians 
 
The evening will start with an awards ceremony followed by a Sports Party for pupils, and BBQ for both 
pupils and parents.  
Kenilworth School has fielded teams in many different sports this year, with over 300 pupils participating 
in sporting activity in each year group during lunchtimes, evenings and at weekends. 
We would like to acknowledge the contribution Year 7, 8 and 9 pupils have made to sport at Kenilworth, 
as well as recognising the commitment, improvement and leadership skills of individual pupils.   
We will also be presenting trophies to individual students who have made a special contribution to each 
sport, and to the overall sports boy and girl in each year group. 
If you would like to join our celebrations, please complete the reply slip below and return it to the PE 
office by Friday 15th July.  This will help us to organise seating and catering arrangements. 
If you have any questions about this event, please do not hesitate to contact any of the PE staff at 
school. 
 

Yours sincerely 
 

Mr L. Cassell 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………................................................................ 
Reply Slip – please return to the PE Office:  PE Sports Awards and Celebration Evening – 21st July 
 
My son/daughter……………………………………………………Tutor Group……… 
 
I will be attending the celebration evening on 21th July.  In total we will need………………… seats 
 

Please tick a box: 
 

We will be requiring food 
 
We will not requiring food 
 

 
Signed……………………………………….                 Date………………………….. 
 

 

 


